

BARNBY VILLAGE COMMITTEE MEETING

6th November 2018

PRESENT: Vicky Appleby (**VA**) **CHAIR**, Janette Barlow (**JB**), Derick Parker (**DP**), Jackie Parker (**JP**), Yvette Wellard (**YW**), Gill Powell (**GP**), Sylvia Graham (**SG**), Barbara Hill (**BH**)

1. **Apologies**, Les Chaplin(**LC**), Lynn Woodfield(**LW**), Margaret Lee(**ML**), Graham Bett (**GB**)
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd October were approved and signed.
3. No matters arising
4. **Finance:** Fire work night raised £791.40 Fire work display was not as good as previous year, we will revert back to original supply, further ideas to enhancement of fire work event to be discussed at date near event. Parish Clerk reported balances of Village hall Year To Date £251.00, Village projects £690.00. Budget Expenditure for cost to run Hall to Year end March 2019 £2500.00.

5. (a) Administration:

Future Events ,

Christmas Fair November 24th

Vicky to run Tombola

Barbara to run raffle with assistance

Becky Reece to do Cake stall (donation)

Julie to do craft Stall (donation)

Gill to do Jams and Chutneys

Lynn Craft stall for Children

Sylvia Vessey Church Stall

Yvette Refreshment's with helpers

Donations of Raffle and Tombola prizes needed.

Wreath Making 1st December

Date changed from 8th Dec to 1st as demonstrator was not available on the 8th Dec

It was discussed that changes should not be made outside committee meetings, if changes were necessary a protocol of using emails could be established to seek general agreement to make the change.

Janette to make posters and Tickets

Janette to supply Prosecco and Canapes

Donations of Mince pies required

Tickets would be £10.00

Carol Singing 16th December

Meet Stump Corner 4pm

Derick to supply Sleigh

Two helpers required with buckets for collection

Prize for best dressed house/front garden (Derick to supply Bottle of wine as prize)

Refreshment's Mulled wine mince pies in Village hall for participants after carol singing

(b) Gateway sign

The first sign is now being produced, no confirmed delivery date yet.

(c) Village Hall Maintenance

It was agreed that the upper window arch and the arch above the Kitchen would be completed in the darker colour

It was recommended that hire charges be raised at next parish council meeting, possible winter summer rates

Yvette to contact Newark Sharwood district council to see if we can receive Small business rate reduction

Yvette to ask BPC to consider disposing of refuse collection as very little used and incorporating clause to require events that hire the hall to take away their own rubbish
It was noted that there is a lack of cleaning materials in the hall. The Parish clerk to investigate.

6. Matters of Immediate Note

An email was received from a member of the public to the Vice chair, showing an interest in the secretary role on Barnby village committee, at present we have a full committee with no current vacancies, Vice chair to respond to email

7. Date of next meeting

10th December 2018 in the village hall at 2pm